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Consultation: 

The Tasmanian Heritage approval process and the Northern Midlands Council Planning 

Approval process have community consultation processes embedded in their timeframes. There 

were no comments received at that time from the general public. 

A request from Brickendon for a height reduction resulted in a 1.0m reduction to the roof height 

as well as masking of the large glass area to ensure there would not be a reflection issue 

viewed from Brickendon. 

A special meeting was arranged between Woolmers Estate and Brickendon to provide an open 

transfer of information. This meeting resulted in Brickendon approving the development. 

Brickendon was assured that the proposed vegetation rows would be top priority along the 

perimeter of the laneway, around the car-park and the northern elevation of the building. 

 

Subsequent Consultation: 

The design process has been consultative. The new proposal has been discussed with the 
partner property, Brickendon and met with enthusiasm. The Brickendon comments centred on 
reduced visual impact due to height and building mass reduction, reduction of potential glare 
from extensive glazing and position of carparking. While they were comfortable with the 
approved development they are much more relaxed by the changes proposed. 

The development has been presented to Port Arthur Historic Site Management Authority (Dr 
Jane Harrington) for comment. As the managing authority of three of the Australian Convict 
World Heritage Sites in Tasmania and being a highly regarded conservation centre PAHSMA is 
a valued source for consultation and comment. The response was very positive and once again 
pleased with the changes. 

The proposal has been presented to the Northern Midlands Council town planner and will be 
treated as an amendment to the existing approval and processed internally. NMC had no issues 
with the modifications and were impressed by the changes to height, use of materials and 
reduced glazing. 

Heritage Tasmania received the proposal in a very positive manner and agreed the changes 
could only be of benefit to the development. While the original development was approved by 
the Tasmanian Heritage council, the Senior Heritage Advisor, Ian Boersma did recommend the 
new proposal be presented to the Works Assessment Committee for opinion. The development 
has since been presented to the Heritage Tasmania Works Assessment Committee and was 
considered to be of such quality it was not necessary to present it to the Tasmanian Heritage 
Council and received approval. 

 


